# R.E.D. Group of Schools

# Entrance Test-VII (2017–18)

Subject - English Time: 30 Min. M.M. 20

### General Instructions.

- All the questions are compulsory.
- Use of calculator or mobile is not allowed in the exam.

## Section - A (Reading)

### Q.1 Read the passage carefully and answer the questions that follow:

5×1=5

Long ago Robert Bruce was the King of Scotland. The English defeated him in a battle and drove him out of his country. He tried to win his kingdom back from the English. He attacked them six times, but he was defeated every time. He was forced to go into the forests and live there.

One day he was sitting inside a cave all alone. He was very unhappy. He and lost all hope of winning his kingdom back from the English. He was staring at the wall in front of him. There he saw a spider trying to climb up the wall. The spider climbed up some distance and then fell to the ground. Every time it fell down, it started climbing again and again and did not lose heart. At last after trying many times the spider reached the top. This taught Robert Bruce a good lesson. Within a short time he gathered an army and attacked the English. This time he defeated them and got his kingdom back.

- (i) What did Robert Bruce do to win back his kingdom from the English?
- (ii) Why did Robert Bruce go to live in the forests?
- (iii) Why was Robert Bruce not in a happy mood?
- (iv) What lesson did he learn from the spider?
- (v) Write antonym of the word 'Win'.

(ii) Did you meet him

(iii) The picture was hanging

# Section - B (Writing)

Q.2Write a letter to the SHO of the police station of your locality reporting the theft of your scooter.

OR

Your friend has invited you to spend a few days with him. Write a letter accepting the invitation and suggesting dates for your arrival and departure.

Section- C (Grammar)	
Fill in the blanks with correct article :- (Do any two)	2×1=2
(i) This iseasy sum.	
(ii)swan is swimming slowly and gracefully.	
(iii) Srilanka isisland.	
Fill the correct preposition :- (Do any two)	2×1=2
(i) There are four eggsthe basket.	
	(i) This iseasy sum. (ii)swan is swimming slowly and gracefully. (iii) Srilanka isisland.  Fill the correct preposition :- (Do any two)

the station?

the wall.

Q.5	Fill with correct adjective :- (Do any two)	2×1=2
	(i) This is a picture.	
	(ii) The baby does not drinkmilk.	
	(iii) There arestudents in the class.	
Q.6	Do as directed. (Do any two)	2×1=2
	(i) Milay opened the door (Change in passive voice)	
	(ii) The car was stopped by him (Change in active voice)	
	(iii) He eats an apple (Change in passive voice)	
	******	

# R.E.D. Group of Schools

Time: 30 Min. Entrance Test–VII (2017–18)
Subject - Hindi

M.M. 20

निर्देश:-	– 1. सभी प्रश्न अनिवार्य हैं।	
	2. लेख सुंदर व स्पष्ट लिखें।	
	क्रिया किसे कहते हैं?	2
प्रश्न 2.	निम्नलिखित शब्दों के दो—दो पर्यायवाची लिखिए —	2
	(क) पृथ्वी (ख) राजा	
प्रश्न 3.	विलोम शब्द लिखिए –	2
	(क) उन्नति (ख) हर्ष (ग) कृत्रिम (घ) स्वाधीन	
प्रश्न 4.	वाक्यांश के लिए एक शब्द लिखिए —	1
	(क) जो सरलता से प्राप्त हो (ख) सदा रहने वाला	
प्रश्न 5.	निम्न में से किस शब्द में 'कु' उपसर्ग लगा है –	1
	(क) कुसुम (ख) कुबेर (ग) कुपुत्र (घ) कुशल	
	'पन' प्रत्यय से दो शब्द बनाइए —	1
प्रश्न 7.	निम्नलिखित वाक्य में सर्वनाम शब्द को रेखांकित करके उसके भेद का नाम लिखो।	
	"वह एक महान व्यक्तित्व के स्वामी थे।"	
प्रश्न 8.	निम्नलिखित गद्यांश को ध्यानपूर्वक पढ़कर निम्न प्रश्नों के उत्तर दीजिए।	5
	समय या काल हमेशा चलता रहता है। उसे रोका नहीं जा सकता। समय सबसे बलवान है। उसका सदुपयोग करना चाहिए। बीता सम्	
	नहीं आता। जो व्यक्ति समय का सदुपयोग कर लेता है, वहीं सफलता पाता है। विद्यार्थियों के लिए तो इसका महत्त्व और भी बढ़	
	उचित समय पर पढ़ना, समय पर खेलना तथा समय पर भोजन करना चाहिए। तभी वे जीवन में ऊँची से ऊँची मंजिल को प्राप्त कर सक	ते हैं। मनोरंजन
	भी समय पर ही करना चाहिए ताकि रोज के अन्य कार्यों पर उसका प्रभाव न पड़े।	
(i)	समय का सदुपयोग करना चाहिए, क्योंकि	
	(क) समय बड़ा बलवान है	
	(ख) समय हमेशा चलता रहता है	
	(ग) इसी से जीवन में सफलता मिलती है	
	(घ) बीता समय वापिस नहीं आता	
(ii)	मनोरंजन भी समय पर करना चाहिए, क्योंकि	
	(क) इससे अच्छा मनोरंजन होता है (ख) दूसरों को परेशानी नहीं होती	
	(ख) दूसरे कामों पर प्रभाव नही होता (घ) औरों का भी मनोरंजन हो जाता है	
(iii)	निम्नलिखित में से कौन–सा शब्द 'उचित' शब्द का विलोम है?	
	(क) अनुचित (ख) औचित्य (ग) समुचित (घ) विचित्र	
(iv)	' <u>समय</u> सबसे बलवान है'—वाक्य में रेखांकित पद का नाम है	
	(क) संज्ञा (ख) क्रिया (ग) विशेषण (घ) सर्वनाम	
(v)	'बलवान' शब्द के पर्यायवाची शब्द हैं —	
	(क) ताकतवर, बलिष्ठ (ख) निर्बल, सबल (ग) बलहीन, बलपूर्वक (घ) बलशाली, बलरहित	
प्रश्न 9.	कोई एक कीजिए —	5
	पत्र लेखन – मन लगाकर पढ़ने की सलाह देते हुए मित्र/सखी को पत्र लिखिए।	
	अथवा	
	अनुच्छेद – बस–यात्रा।	

# R.E.D. Group of Schools

# Entrance Test—(2017–18) Class— VII

Time: 30 Min.

Subject - Mathematics

M.M. 20

### General Instructions.

- ➤ All questions are compulsory.
- Use of calculator or mobile is not allowed in the exam.

(Section - A)

 $4 \times 2 = 8$ 

- Q.1 (a) Write Simplest form of  $\frac{36}{60}$ 
  - (b) Fill in the blanks :  $\frac{5}{9} = \frac{5}{27}$
- Q.-2 If a = 3, b = -2 and c = 4, find the value of
  - (a) a + 2b + c
  - (b) a b + c
- Q.3 Define :-
  - (a) Unit Fraction (b) Improper Fraction
- Q.4 Write an algebraic expression whose terms are 5, 2x,  $-7xy^2$

(Section - B)

 $4 \times 3 = 12$ 

- Q.5 Define:-
  - (a) Data
- (b) Tally Marks
- (c) Pictograph
- Q.6 Alka runs around a square field of side 75 m three times. She runs at a speed of 100 m per minute. How much time does she take to complete 3 rounds of the field?
- Q.7 Abdul earns Rs. 9550 per month. He saves Rs. 1850 and spends the rest of his earning.

### Find the ratio of -

- (a) his saving to his earning
- (b) his earning to his expenditure
- (c) his saving to his expenditure
- Q.8 Fill in the blanks:
  - (a) A line contains \_\_\_\_\_ points.
  - (b) lines can pass through a point.
  - (c) Four points are if they lie on the same line.

\*\*\*\*\*